
ADC No. 07/2005/NTC/PFY 
National Tariff Commission 

 
Notice for Change of Name From Tongkook Corporation, Korea to TK Chemical 

Corporation, Korea 
 

National Tariff Commission (the “Commission”), pursuant to the powers conferred 
upon it under Section 50 of Anti-Dumping Duties Ordinance 2000 (the “Ordinance”) imposed 
anti-dumping duties on dumped imports of Polyester Filament Yarn (“PFY”) originating in 
and/or exported from Republic of Indonesia, Republic of Korea, Malaysia and Kingdom of 
Thailand (“Exporting Countries”) on March 17, 2006 vide Commission’s Notice No. ADC 
007/2005/NTC/PFY.   
 
2. Some exporters/producers from Exporting Countries did not attract anti-dumping 
duties as they were either found not to be dumping or the dumping margins were found to be 
de minimis (less than 2 %). Tongkook Corporation, 14th Floor Singsong Centre Bldg. 25-12, 
Yoido-Dong, Youngungpo-gu, Seoul, Korea, was amongst them whose exports of PFY to 
Pakistan were not liable to anti-dumping duty, as its dumping margin was found at de minimis 
level. 
 
3. The Commission has received a request from TK Chemical Corporation that owner 
ship of Tongkook Corporation has been changed and it is now operating under new name of 
TK Chemical Corporation, 14th Floor Singsong Centre Bldg. 25-12, Yoido-Dong, 
Youngungpo-gu, Seoul Korea. TK Chemical Corporation has requested that the same status, 
which was given to Tongkook Corporation under Commission’s Notice of Final 
Determination dated March 17, 2006, may be accorded to TK Chemical Corporation as it is 
true successor in interest.  
 
4. The Commission invites views/comments, if any, of interested parties on the change 
of name of Tongkook Corporation to TK Chemical Corporation and its request for same 
status, which was applicable to Tongkook Corporation. The comments may reach the 
Commission within fifteen days of publication of this notice.  
 
5. In accordance with Rule 7 of the Anti-Dumping Duties Rules, 2001, the Commission 
has established and maintained a public file at the offices of the Commission, which shall be 
available to the interested parties for review and copying from Monday to Thursday (except 
public holidays) between 1100 hours to 1300 hours throughout the period of fifteen days as 
mentioned in para 4 above.  
 
6. For further information please contact, Director (Antidumping), National Tariff 
Commission, Tel: +9251-9218961, Fax: +9251-9221205. General information may also be 
obtained by accessing the Commission’s official website www.ntc.gov.pk  
 

By order of the Commission. 
 

(Omer Moin Chaudhry) 
Director  

June 1, 2009 


